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will you hear the clarion call

"therefore the people who stood by and heard it said 
that it had thundered.  others said, 'an angel has 
spoken to Him.'" john 12:29  "and the men who journeyed 
with him stood speechless, hearing a voice but seeing 
no one." acts 9:7

when the trumpet is blown and the clarion call is 
given: "come up here" (rev 11:12) - will you hear it 
distinctly or will it just sound like an indistinct 
voice?

the two witnesses, after they had prophesied for 1260 
days and their death had been celebrated, heard the 
call.  even death was not sufficient to deaden their 
hearing.  and yet, there are many even now who will 
only hear perhaps a thunder or an indistinct voice.  it 
is because they do not know their Father's voice.  if 
He's not the actual One blowing the trumpet, He surely 
will be the One Who commands it's blowing.

in 2 kings 10 jehu, the righteous king seeking to 
destroy all the worshipers of baal, called a solemn 
assembly seeking to gather them all together for 
destruction.  the king then gave orders: "then jehu 
sent throughout all israel; and all the worshipers of 
baal came, so that there was not a man left who did not 
come.  so they came into the temple of baal, and the 
temple of baal was full from one end to the other.  and 
he said to the one in charge of the wardrobe, 'bring 
out vestments for all the worshipers of Baal.'  so he 



brought out vestments for them.  then jehu and 
jehonadab the son of rechab went into the temple of 
baal, and said to the worshipers of baal, 'search and 
see that no servants of the Lord are here with you, but 
only the worshipers of baal.'  so they went in to offer 
sacrifices and burnt offerings.  now jehu had appointed 
for himself eighty men on the outside, and had said, 
'if any of the men whom i have brought into your hands 
escapes, whoever lets him escape, it shall be his life 
for the life of the other.” 2 kings 21-24

(this makes me think of the rapture.  our Lord will 
make sure believers are safely removed before His wrath 
is delivered.  and yes, i still think it will take a 
special commitment to become the bride of Christ, but 
there will be many attendees to the wedding feast and 
the seating order will matter.  this story of jehu is 
illustrative of how the wrath is reserved for only 
those who have not adorned themselves with the Lord 
Jesus Christ.  the wrath is reserved for the 
unbelieving only.  (that is not to say how bad satan or 
the world makes things before we leave, but it will not 
be God's wrath.)

i fear there are many who are now deadening their ears 
to hear that clarion call - just a thunder or perhaps 
an indistinct voice will be their reaction.  there ears 
and lives are trained to worship at the feet of 
another.  they are encouraged to dress in their 
garments of worship:  fornication, idolatry, adultery, 
homosexuality, sodomy, thievery, covetousness, 
drunkenness, extortion.  the cowardly, unbelieving, 
abominable, murderers, sorcerers, these are the 
garments they adorn themselves in.  (it is not me 



saying this - it is the word of God saying it.)

anything that is put before the Creator is an idol that 
must be extinguished.  it all goes back to the 
beginning when satan teased in the garden "you will be 
like God". gen 3:5  mankind has sought that every 
since, putting self as god instead.  that is why the 
flesh must be crucified.  God, in His great mercy and 
love, sought to redeem those who would open their eyes 
to the truth.  but make no mistake - the lamb of God 
came only once, the wrath of the lamb is soon to come 
and none shall escape.

"therefore, since all these things will be dissolved, 
what manner of persons ought you to be in holy conduct 
and godliness?" 2 pet 3:11  the word tells us to "put 
on the Lord Jesus Christ, and make no provision for the 
flesh, to fulfill its lusts." rom 13:12  (He is the 
garment we dress in.)  it admonishes that while 
"denying ungodliness and worldly lusts, we should live 
soberly, righteously, and godly in the present age". 
titus 2:12

i think whether we follow that admonishment or not will 
determine whether we hear that clarion call or not.  
the word says, "to those who eagerly wait for Him He 
will appear a second time, apart from sin, for 
salvation." heb 9:28  are you looking?  are you 
listening?  are you eagerly waiting?  or are you one of 
those who the word warns of, "because lawlessness will 
abound, the love of many will grow cold." matt 24:12  
growing cold will leave you out in the cold.  or more 
precisely, out in "the lake of fire ... the second 
death." rev 20:14  recently i spoke of "holiness, 



without which no one will see the Lord." heb 12:14  God 
chastises us so "we may be partakers of His holiness". 
heb 12:10
 
i say none of this to put anyone in fear or doubt.  on 
the contrary: "look up and lift up your heads, because 
your redemption draws near." luke 21:28  often i have 
heard people exclaim, "wouldn't it be great to live in 
biblical times".  well, rejoice, because we are now in 
biblical times.  never have i seen such expectancy in 
the air.  never have i seen so many lay people warning 
and teaching others - some beyond the limits of their 
knowledge.  (perhaps there are those who would put me 
in that category also.)  all in know is we are all 
trying to listen to the Holy Spirit and walk in what we 
know to walk in.  believe me, i know how easily the 
flesh can creep in.  and "holier than thou" is always 
seeking entrance at the door.

as long as we seek the truth and try to deliver it in 
humility and love, we do well.  "and thine ears shall 
hear a word behind thee, saying,  this is the way, walk 
ye in it, when ye turn to the right hand, and when ye 
turn to the left." isa 30:21 kjv  but the truth we 
have, we must deliver.  "narrow is the gate and 
difficult is the way which leads to life, and there are 
few who find it." matt 7:14  we leave judgment to 
others.  the wrath of the lamb is coming and He will 
judge in righteousness.  nothing is hidden from from 
His knowing.  all the good, bad and the ugly is up for 
judgment.

i for one, choose to know His grace instead of His 
judgment.  God warns, "I call heaven and earth as 



witnesses today against you, that I have set before you 
life and death, blessing and cursing; therefore choose 
life, that both you and your descendants may live." 
deut 30:19

the choice is ours.  it's always ours.  it's called 
"free will".


